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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

NOTICE is hereby given of the 65th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the
HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INCORPORATED to be held in the
Clubrooms on SUNDAY 29 JULY, 1990 at 10.30 a.m.

10.
11

12.

13.

14.

AGENDA
Notice of meeting.
Apologies.

Reading ad confirmation of the Minutes of the 64th Annual
General Meeting.

Business out of Meetings.
Correspondence.
Presentation and adoption of the 65th Annual Report.

Presentation and adoption of the Financial Statement for
the 1989/90 Season.

Ratification of Resignations and Appointments made by the
Management Committee.

Election of Office Bearers for the 1990/91 Season.
Honoraria to be set.
Subscriptions to be set for the 1990/91 Season.

Alterations to the Constitution (Attached) of which due
notice has been given.

Election of Life Members (names attached) which have been
put before you by the Management Committee.

General Business.

Barrie E. Cole

Honorary Secretary.



HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

FOUNDER:

DAN F. DINEEN
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OFFICE BEARERS - 1989/90

Patron:
Vice Patrons:

Mrs. P. Guster, Mrs.
Mr. J. Duncan

President :

Vice Presidents:

Miss I. McDonald

Mr. D. Ferguson, M.P.
Mr. M. Fuss

Mr. R. Hendrie

Mr. J. Paech

Mr. J. Payze

Mr. i = Potts

CAPTAIN

VICE CAPTAIN

HONORARY SECRETARY

HONORARY ASSISTANT SECRETARY
HONORARY TREASURER

HONORARY CHIEF INSTRUCTOR
HONORARY SURF BOAT CAPTAIN
HONORARY GEAR STEWARD
HONORARY BOARD CAPTAIN
HONORARY SKI CAPTAIN
HONORARY RADIO OFFICER
HONORARY POWER BOAT CAPTAIN
HONORARY BEACH EVENT CAPTAIN
JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE
COMMITTEE MEN

HOUSE MANAGER
STATE CENTRE DELEGATES
HONORARY SOLICITOR

HONORARY AUDITOR
HONORARY PUBLICITY OFFICER

Mr. M.B. Butterfield, OAM

P.K. Harvey, Mr. L. Harvey, Mr. J. Fletcher,

Mr. T.G. Mulvihill
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Mr. P. Johns

Mr. J.Mackay

Mr. D. Duhne

Mr. D. Ery

Mr. M. Rathjen

Mr. C. Hutchesson
Mr. J. "Posim" Baker

Goldsmith

. Martin

Cole

. Trodd

Clarke

Parsons

. Fitzgerald

Battersbhy

Parsons (Dismissed)

Fletcher

. Searcy

White

L CoX

Not Appointed

D. Slaven (Resigned,
appointed, House Manager)

J. Butterfield

J. Foody (appointed by

Committee)

C. Lindsay (Resigned)

D. Slaven (Appointed)

S. Trodd

T. Mulvihill

C. Townsend

P. Brass

R. Nelson



Life Members

A. W. Jolly (Dec'd) C. Chambers (Dec'd)
D.F. Dineen (Dec'd) C.M. Yoemans (Dec'd)
W.J. Zimmerman (Dec'd) C.V. Fischer

C.H. Hele F.C. Hill (Dec'd)
M.B. Butterfield, OAM C.D. Fielder, OAM
F.N. Tucker T.J. Jennings, RVM
C.M. Calnan L.G. Bailey

D. Hemsley A.F. Roberts

A.A. Park J. Doherty

B.R. Duhne G.A. Anderson

G.¥W. Duhne R.G. Hill

T.G. Mulvihill Miss A.R. Forwood (Dec'd)
G. Bull ; A. Nelson

R.G. Williams

Honorary Members 1989/90

Mrs. P.Guster, Mr. J. "Posim" Baker, Mr. Jim Mackay, Mrs. Shirley
Lawton, Mr. Mal Fuss, Mr. "Super Syd" Goodfellow, Mr. Bob Bruce,
Mrs. Beverley Schroeder, Mrs. May Langford, Mr. Bob Barnes, Mr.
Brian Barnes, Mr. John "Tulip" Beaugelaar




PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Qur Club has had another successful season with 9 new Bronzes, 9
Surf Life Saving Certificates and a growth in membership which
together with the purchase of several items of equipment will
help us to continue on our path to regaining the overall strength
that we had in the early 60's and 70's.

Again we saw some outstanding efforts by members including John
"Tulip" Beugelaar in the Top Room, Paul "Digger" Martin who has
now won the most patrol hours in the State for the second year
running, Geoff Brennecke first aid, Rose Nelson publicity and
history records, and Shelly Nelson instructing cadets.

Others who chipped in were Andrew Hatwell, Matt and Paul Newman,
Alan Battersby, Kathy Tucker, Grantley White, Doug Campbell and
Philip Hogan.

¥We purchased a new surf boat with a sponsorship deal over two
years from the Ramsgate Hotel that will cover two thirds of its
cost. Without this sort of support and with surf boats costing
$12,000 they would become very hard to purchase solely from Club
funds.

The boat was named "THE TONY PARK" in honour of possibly the
greatest competitor this Club and even South Australian Life
Saving has had. Tony joined in the 1952/53 season and has
competed with success in all areas of Life Saving including being
gelected in an Australian Team to New Zealand in 1960.

Other purchases were a new ski, IRB motor, base radio, air
conditioning for the Top Room and a personal computer. This last
item when it is fully set up will enable us to communicate in
writing to members very effectively and maintain our records
efficiently..

We again thank our Sponsors who have supported us for many vears
now and I urge you to peruse their list detailed in this Report
and use their products or services in preference to others.

The State Government through State Centre has granted each Club
$12,000 over the next three years to improve Surf Life Saving
facilities at club level and this money is much appreciated.

My thanks to your Committee who have toiled long and hard in your
interests and worked in a harmonious manner to ensure the smooth
running of the Club and its future.

We are at an important stage of our future with a growing
membership and a fairly sound financial base and it is vital that
only persons committed to continue the hard work of previous
committees stand for election today.

Finally, I would urge everyone to use the Top Room as it is now
.our biggest money earner and with its new air conditioner more
comfortable than ever.

Trevor Mulvihill




SECRETARY'S REPORT

It is my pleasure to write my first Secretary's Report for
inclusion in the 65th Annual Report of the Club.

I have enjoyed the experience of a year as Club Secretary and
certainly appreciate more fully the amount of work that is
involved in running the Club "off the beach" and behind the
gcenes.

I thank my Assistant Secretary, Sally Trodd and President Trevor
Mulvihill for their ready assistance and my efficient typing pool
of Irene and Jane, all of whom gave me much help throughout the
year.

I believe the computer/word processor purchased by the Club
during the year will prove to be a real asset as operators more
experienced than I are exposed to it. The ability to use the
computer for such things as membership and award records, patrol
hours and mailing lists etc. will surely be a boom to the Club.

Other aspects of the Club's activities are very well covered in
the Reports prepared by the President, The Club Captain, Vice
Captain and the Top Room Manager and I conclude by thanklng all
members for their support.

Barrie Cole
Honorary Secretary
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CLUB CAPTAIN'S REPORT

At the end of my term as Club Captain I look back on the past
season as one of challenge and growth as a club.

It was a year where various adversities were encountered as in
the case of the difficulties with the Chief Instructor, and in
this case, I must thank Damien Slaven who assisted ably and
readily in this area.

During the season I was fortunate to be involved in the Youth
Development Camp. I found this to be an excellent opportunity to
absorb fresh ideas and exchange information and experiences with
a variety of different club. members.

As the Club as a whole faces many challenges in the areas of
clubroom conditions and membership attrition the time has arrived
when we must take a long hard look at where we are headed. It is
no longer sufficient to continue along blindly, we must unite as
a Club and committee positions must be performed to the fullest
with the strong support of the entire Club.



CLUB CAPTAIN'S REPORT Cont...

As discussed, fleetingly in previous years, I believe the time
has come for the Club to seriously appoint co-ordinators for each
area. These people would be responsible for the training and
organisation of each section.

Looking back on the season which has just passed there are many
people who I would like to thank. The Club Captain's task is not
one which can be performed successfully alone and relies upon a

vhole network of people providing high profile and low profile
support.

Briefly then, and in no particular order, the stars of my support
group for 1989/90 have been:-

Paul Martin - (my V.C.)

Geoff Brennecke - (an outstanding if quiet achiever)
Damien Slaven

Grantley White

Tulip and the Sunday Boys

The Social Committee

Rose Nelson

Kevin Fitzgerald

I have also been impressed by the enthusiasm of some of our newer
members especially the younger girls who showed keeness and
dedication throughout the season.

The idea of a Club Picnic was reintroduced this year and proved
to be a great day for members of all ages. This is something
which should continue in the future along with regular Sunday
morning swims.

The future of the club involves, I believe, much frustration and
hard work. Nothing will come easily as we face the varied
challenges of a disintegrating Clubroom and an apathetic
membership. To counter this we must take our responsibilities
seriously and continue to work for the good of the Club.

Thank you to everyone who supported me this year as Club Captain.
Although it was a time when the challenges threatened to outweigh
the benefits I have truly enjoyed the season.

James Goldsmith.

E

VICE CAPTAIN'S REPORT

This season has been a fairly average season as far as patrols
are concerned. There is still a problem with a few members not
committing themselves to their duties as Lifesavers. If it
wasn't for a small group of younger members, we would not have
been able to fulfill our patrol contracts.

fa e e I



VICE CAPTAIN'S REPORT Cont....

This season saw 3 lives saved, but quite a few preventive actions
and first aid cases. There was also an increase in shark
sightings where the I.R.B. once again proved its priceless value
in protecting our beach.

There was also an increase in patroling hours with patrols
continuing to 7-00pm on hot days. This proved quite effective
with a 75% of incidents happening between 5-00pm to 7-00pm.

A few statistics for this seasons patrols:-

Lives Saved - 3
First Aid Cases = 28
Preventive Actions - 60
Asgists - 10
Members on Patrol = 93

Hours on Patrol 1, 79125

One thing that stood in the Club this year was the increase of
morale. Members of all areas of the Club, young or old, got on
well.

With the increase of competition in areas which in previous years
have been lacking, and an addition of new members in Cadet and
Junior Sections, next season should show Henley once again
competitive as a Club.

In conclusion I would like to note some members for outstanding
contribution this season:-

G. Fletcher, C. Fletcher, G. Brennecke, P. Frost,

K. Fitzgerald, D. Slaven, J. Goldsmith, S. Jennings,

T. Mulvihill, S. Nelson, G. White, S. Pearce, L. Thomas
K. Tucker, J. Lewis.

Paul Martin
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BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

The season started strongly with'8 crews training A, B, 2-C's, 2-
Under 21's, Under 18 and a Veteran over 30 crew. Due to various
problems there were several changes to crews over the season, but
8 crews competed at the States with our best results for quite
awhile.

¥With only Kevin Fitzgerald from last years A Crew and three from

last years B Crew to make up our A Crew it was natural they would
take time to gain consistency. They won 3 twilight carnivals and
were selected in the State Training Squad but were not chosen in

the State Team. :



BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT Cont....

C CRE¥ C2 CREW UNDER 21
D. SLAVEN - Sweep T. MULVIHILL S. JENNINGS - Sweep
S. JENNINGS D. SLAVEN - Sweep G. WHITE
P. HOGAN R. DRISCOLL M. NEWMAN
B. HOEY J. McCORMACK P. NEWMAN
G. FAZZALARI A. DUCKET P. FROST

A. HATWELL
Bronze - 3rd Place 6th Place 5th Place
VETERAN CREW UNDER 18 CREW

K. FITZGERALD - Sweep S. JENNINGS - Sweep

B. HOEY M. WILLIAMS

R. LANGFORD J. McCORMACK

M. SEARCY D. BRAZENALL

S. JOHNS L. FOX

S. CROUCH (injured)

Silver - 2nd Place

Kevin Fitzgerald
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POWER BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

The 1989/90 season was very successful in all areas of the IRB,
ranging from minimal major rescue work to very strong on the
competitive side.

This season saw a strong interest towards the IRB from a large
amount of members who all helped to keep it on Patrols and train
new bronze members. We also gained two new drivers with three
currently training.

The patrol season was successful with only minor rescues, like
missing person searches (all found unharmed), warnings to jet
skis endangering the public, assisting wind surfers into shallow
water and on five occasions chased sharks back out to sea.

The reliability of the boat was increased due to purchasing a new
motor replacing the original one. Throughout the season many
people assisted me with help and some good advice, many thanks to
Paul Martin, Jason Lewis, Jim Goldsmith, Geoff Brennecke, Paul
Frost and Michael Lewis of Lewis Brothers Marine.

Once again Cole Motors has supplied us with our fuel throughout
the year, their donation is greatly appreciated and I hope our
members can spread the word and help send business towards Cole
Motors.



BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT Cont....

In January the crew competed in the two day carnival at
Warnambool and performed well without gaining any places.

Our new boat "The Tony Park" was launched on Saturday, 10
February 1990 and has proven to be a classy boat with good all
round characteristics. It runs well on skates, lifts its nose
going out through the break and runs well in flat conditions. If
the boat performs as well as its namesake it will notch up many
winning performances.

Three weeks before the State Champs the A Crew lost Steve Crouch
who damaged his coccyx at a Goolwa Carnival and Darren Hocking
who was called back from Ceduna filled in for a few training
segssions and had to return to Ceduna but promised to try and come
back for the States and Aussies. He was able to get time off and
after not rowing for twelve months filled in for a gutsy effort
with the A's coming second in the States. Due to the close
finish we can only wonder how they would have gone without all
their problems during the season.

The B Crew had teething problems early and then lost Jamie
Butterfield half way through the season and with the return of
Andrew Madsen from 18 months overseas were under pressure to come

together all season but showed form which eluded them at the
States.

There were alot of happy Crews State Titles night and also some
very disappointed ones who put in a large effort over the season
only to have an off day at the States (one Barrie Cole was heard
to say he gained a place every carnival this season only to come
4th for the fourth year at the States). Whereas the thrown
together B Crew with much experience but no training won the
State title.

Other crews who trained all season showed that lack of co-
ordinated training especially near the end of the season shows
under pressure.

The A and B Crews competed at the Australian Champs in North
Woolongong but were put out in the second round. They both
performed well with the A's crossing the line in heavy seas with
4 other boats, but being placed 4th were eliminated, a credible
row given their injury problems. -

THE CREWS FOR THE SEASONS WERE

A CREW B CREW B2 CREW
T. MULVIHILL - Sweep R. LANGFORD - Sweep T. MULVIHILL - Sweep
K. FITZGERALD J. FOODY G. DAVIS
C. LINDSAY B. COLE S. JOHNS
M. SHUTTLEWORTH R. McFARLANE M. SEARCY
S. CROUCH (injured) A. MADSEN J. BUTTERFIELD
D. HOCKING
Silver - 2nd Place 4th Place Gold - 1st Place

Cont.../



POWER BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT Cont...

It is hopeful the oncoming season will see the purchase of a new
IRB on the Government Dollar for Dollar Grant on a major sponsor,
This will enable us to train more people, further our patrols and
give our current well worn boat a much needed rest.

This season has seen our Club competing in the IRB competition
which we are proud to be very competitive, taking position in the
top 3 in different divisions.

Many thanks and Good Luck to all involved in the State Titles at
South Port on the 11 and 12 August 1990.

Grantley White
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HOUSE MANAGER'S REPORT

This year saw not only on beach success but also an increase in
the use of the Top Room. With the use of the Top Room becoming
more popular to the young and old alike we made some comfort
changes, these changes being the long awaited Reverse Cycle
Airconditioner, also the bar area having slate tiles put down,
and a new bar freezer.

Bar trade itself during the summer months was quite steady with
the draw card being the $10 Jackpot Draw and Moby Dick meals on a
Friday night. Sunday trading was always at a high with the
continuing $2 B.B.Q. at Sunday Lunchtime.

On looking back on the year my job has been made easier with the
help of the Clubs Duty Officers, Bar Personnel and to all the
other helpers around the Club. Especially John "Tulip"
Beugelaar, Rose Nelson, Geoff May, Bernie Godfrey, Darryl
Carruthers, for their tireless help in making things work this
year.

Damian "Kahoona" Slaven




TROPHY LIST

1989 - 1990 SEASON

SENIOR CLUB CHAMPION

FEMALE CLUB CHAMPION
JUNIOR CLUB CHAMPION

MOST OUTSTANDING SENIOR
CARNIVAL COMPETITOR

MOST OUTSTANDING JUNIOR
CARNIVAL COMPETITOR

BEST CARNIVAL COMPETITORS
Beach Events

Craft Events
Boat Events
MOST PATROL HOURS
BEST FIRST YEAR MEMBER

SPECIAL RECOGNITION
AWARDS

CLUB MEMBER OF THE YEAR

MOST ENTHUSIASTIC MEMBER

MOST EFFICIENT MEMBER
PRESIDENT'S TROPHY
JUNIOR WEEKLY SWIMS
SENIOR WEEKLY SWIMS.:

HAROLD PLIESS MEMORIAL
SWIM

R.S. McDONOUGH MEMORIAL
SWIM

MICHAEL COX A.¥W. Jolly Trophy

Walker & Hall Cup

CATHY BULL J. Duhne Trophy

GREG FLETCHER Amy Forwood Trophy

KEVIN FITZGERALD P. Cates Trophy

GREG FLETCHER M. Hegarty Trophy

CATHY BULL
CAROLYN FLETCHER
KATHY TUCKER
SHELLY NELSON

T.J. Jennings
Trophy

GREG FLETCHER C.D. Fielder Trophy

KEVIN FITZGERALD J. Doherty Trophy

PAUL MARTIN "Super Syd" Trophy

KATHY TUCKER Club Trophy
GEOFF MAY

JOHN "TULIP" BEUGELAAR

DARRYL CARRUTHERS

BERNIE GODFREY

"POSIM" BAKER

GEOFF BRENNECKE

GRANTLEY WHITE G. King Trophy

DAMIAN SLAVEN M.B. Butterfield

Trophy
ROSE NELSON D.G. Conlin Trophy
JOHN "TULIP" BEUGELAAR
CAROLYN FLETCHER Brown Cup

NEVILLE FIELDER P.S. Johns Shield
PAUL FROST

KEVIN FITZGERALD



TROPHIES NOT AWARDED

CADET CLUB CHAMPION C.M. Calnan Trophy
CADET WEEKLY SWIMS B. Edwards Shield
WATER EVENTS : D. Hemsley Trophy
MOST OUTSTANDING CADET CARNIVAL
COMPETITOR M. Grant Trophy
BEREAVEMENTS
Stan "The Man" Williams Mavis Bull
Mr. W.A.T. Howe Mr. G.C. Robinson

Condolences to Mark Searcy and Neil Clarke who lost their fathers
during the season.

BIRTHS

Congratulations to the following:-

Andrew & Carmel Lanyon on the arrival of their Baby Daughter,
Sasha.

Neil & Kathy Parker on the arrival of .their Baby Daughter, Tara.

ENGAGEMENTS

Sue Molloy to Eric McKone

WEDDINGS

Gary. and Karen Wood



BEACH TEAM REPORT

The 1989/90 season saw a small but dedicated beach team competing
for Henley in the beach arena. There was a major disappointment
at the beginning of the season with the loss of previous key
runners Matteo Simone and Andrew Henry who will hopefully return
to the Club in the not too distant future. To counter this loss
there was an influx of some exciting talent in the form of the
Female Relay Team. This consisted of Kathy Bull, Carolyn
Fletcher, Shelly Nelson and Kathy Tucker. These girls showed a
strong improvement with regqular training and will be a true force
in the coming season.

Another development this season, was the popular inclusion of a
2km beach run at the Goolwa Carmival. Henley figured strongly in
the 20 plus field with Gary Davis 4th, Norm Cooke 9th, Michael
Cox 10th and Steve Hannaford 13th. It is hoped that this event
will become a regular one.

The Senior Mens Team was very disappointing this year as Steve
Hannaford and myself were the only regular competitors. 1In
future years it would be appreciated if people stood by their
promises to compete. On this note I would like to sincerely
thank the boat and craft competitors who helped the Relay Team
out.

The results at the State Titles could well have included some
medals with several close results as follows:-

Female Relay - 4th (team as above)

Female Sprint 6th (Kathy Bull)

Junior Flags Finalist (Greg Fletcher)

Open Flags 4th (Michael Cox)

OTHER COMPETITORS

Steve Hannaford Russell Bellwood

It is hoped that the Team will increase in size next season and
that the Female Squad can consolidate their position.

There are also some new junior members who have shown an interest
so lets try for an improvement in 1990/91.

Michael Cox



RADIO OFFICER'S REPORT

1989/90 SEASON

This season the Club purchased a new Phillips Base Set which was
a welcome asset after the continuing unreliability of the old
set. Thanks must go to Phil Hogan for an expert job of
installation.

After some minor repairs to the two handsets late in the season
our radios were once again an integral part of the patrols
equipment.

The IRB Radio Box was disregarded and two waterproof portable
radio bags were purchased through State Centre.

These bags make the radios completely waterproof for us in the
IRB and should always be used, even on the beach.

Sand and salt reduce the radios life dramatically and they should
only be removed for charging.

The Radio Room at Surf House was manned this Season by the Clubs
themselves on a roster basis. Thanks to the members who spent
their time there.

The Radio Operators Certificate is not a hard award to gain and a

day spent in the Radio Room is good preparation for it. Anyone
interested in gaining this award should contact me.

Mark Searcy
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SKI CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Only a small amount of competitors represented Henley this year
in the Ski Arena. Even so there were noticeable improvements
from last year's results.

STATE TITLES

Andrew Lanyon ; 2nd Veteran Ski

Greg Fletcher 3rd Junior Ski

Norm Cooke/Greg Fletcher 5th Open Double Ski
Russell Bellwood/Greg Fletcher 5th Junior Double Ski
Carolyn Fletcher/Greg Fletcher 10th Mixed Double Ski

Michael Henry and Russell Bellwood showed huge amounts of
potential this year. Both will be Juniors next year and have a
great chance of winning medals at next year's State Titles.

conk. s ./
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SKI CAPTAIN'S REPORT Contioas.

Many thanks must go to two companies for sponsorship towards the
new Hayden Surf Ski. They are Interior Joinery Furniture Co.,
and M.M.I. Insurance Group.
Training has commenced for next year and we are always looking
for new recruits. With more competitors we can compete in more
team events and in return gain more points for the Club.

Greq Fletcher

25 YEAR
AWARD




PATROL HOURS

HENLEY RADIO JET- : HELI- TOTAL
BOAT COPTER

BATTERSBY, A 20.25 201825
BELLWOOD, R 13 13
BERRY, M 7 7
BRAUN, T 8h25 - 8.25
BRENECKE, G 17 39 56
BRADLEY, P 14 _ 14
BULL, J 24 24
BULL, C 5= 5
BUTTERFIELD, J 21.25 21.25
CAMPBELL, D 4.25 4.25
COLE, B 18.75 1’875
COOKE, N 15 15
Cox, M 33.50 33.50
CROUCH, S 24.50 24.50
DAVIS, G 16 16
DOWLEY, A 4 4
DUHNE, J CR75) 19575
DUNCAN, G 8 8
DRISCOL, R 1325 13525
DUCKETT, A 200 26
FLETCHER, G 17 17
ELETCHER =€ 33 33
FROST, P 50525 501025
FAZZALARI, G 25.25 25225
FITZGERALD, K 18.25 i L 18.25
FIELDER, N 23.25 23.25
FOX, L 14.50 14.50
FOODY, J : 1Lk 7453 e 75
GOLDSMITH, J 22.25 48 70.25
GROSSER, D 5 5
GRACE, G 25 (25
GOODWIN, T 5 5
HANNAFORD, S 25.50 25.50
HATWELL, S 18l 5250 Pl 25
HATWELL, A 20125 ' 20.25
HENRY, A 5 5
HENRY, M 306, 25 == 36.25
HILL, R 12n7D 12.75
HOCKING, D 3 3
HOGAN, P 24.50 = 24.50
HORY, B 22.25 2225
JACOBSON, R 2n b : 205
JENNINGS, S 3750 37.50
JOHNS, S 20 20

KENNEDY, V 9 9



HENLEY RADIO JET- HELI- TOTAL

BOAT COPTER

LEWIS, A 33.75 3375
LEWIS, J 97 14.50 151550
LINDSAY, C 28.25 28.25
LANYON, A 23.25 23.25
LANGFORD, R 20 20
LOVERIDGE, S 450 == 4.50
MCFARLANE, R 20.75 2008505
MOLLOY, S 19 19
MARTIN, P 552575 108 260.75
MULVIHILL, T 4.50 4.50
NEWMAN, P 62.50 62.50
NEWMAN, M 36 36
OATEN, P 12.50 12.50
PARSONS, R 12.75 - 12 7.5
PEDLER, J 20.25 20.25
PARKER, N 17.50 17.50
PAYZE, H 13258 13225
PEARCE, S 3850 38.50
PIERSON, B 7 7
POOLE, V I'Z == 12
RALPH, B IL.25 125
RICHARDSON, M 12 {52
SHUTTLEWORTH, M 31 31l
SEARCY, M 15 40 55
SQUIRE, P 4 4
SLAVEN, D 21.25 21 .25
SIMONE, 23.25 23.25
SALISBURY, D 14 14
TRODD, S 8.75 8.75
THOMAS, L Ji2 12
TUCKER, K 18 18
WooD, G 16225 = 16.25
WIESNER, P 14.50 14.50
WHITE, B 8.50 8.50
WHITE, G 66.50 22.50 89
WILLIAMS, M : 20 — 20
WALTER, S 15 15

Wl
Lo
BN
[ra

NELSON., ¢ 502 =

200 HOUR CLUB NEW MEMBERS

MICHAEL COX _ 207.15 hours
MARK SHUTTLEWORTH 223.00 hours



ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

The Club is indebted to the following Business Houses and Members
of the Community for their untiring support during the past
season.

NATIONAL COUNCIL Surf Life Saving Association of Aust.

MR. DENNIS CONLIN President, S.A. State Centre, S.L.S.A.
of Australia

MRS. ELAINE FARMER and S.A. Sstate Centre, S.L.S.A. of Aust.
her very capable staff

MR. BARRY DUHNE and his S.A. State Centre Appeals Committee
hard working staff :

MR. FRED ANGUS Mayor, City of Henley & Grange
IRIS MCDONALD and her Henley Beach Community Aid and band of
willing helpers Advisory Centre Incorporated

"BIG JIM" MACKAY AND HIS MERRY MEN AT FOOTERSVILLE
CARLTON UNITED BREWERY
HENDRIE'S HENLEY HOTEL RAMSGATE HOTEL
"SUPER SYD" GOODFELLOW
JOHN "POSIM" BAKER
MR. DON FERGUSON, M.P. MR. D.R. DUHNE
GOLLYWOG BACHELOES CLUB
COLIN HHTCHBSSON'S MEAT SERVICE DON FRY'S MEAT SERVICE
MR. M. RATHJEN OF COLE MOTORS
MR. GEOFF DUHNE LITTLE MOBY DICK'S
S.A. STATE GOVERNMENT
JOHN HINTER SIGN WRITING .ALAN LOUTIT PRINTING
TOLL TRANSPORT . FRED ABBEY
RON LANE ~ PRESTIGE PACKAGING
PHILLIP COLE - M.M.I. INSURANCE CO.

INTERIOR JOINERY FURNITURE CO.



TREASURER'S REPORT:

EXPLANATION OF STATEMENTS:

My Treasurer's Report contains three statements, a statement of Receipts an
Payments, a Profit and Loss statement and a Balance Sheet. The statement of
Receipts and Payments is a summary of all receipts issued and cheques written
throughout the financial year to explain the current balances in the club's

various accounts. The Profit and Loss statement records the club's
performance as a trading entity and has been segmented to highlight the
results of particular areas of the Club's activities. The Balance Sheet

records the club's Assets and Liabilities indicating the Club's financial
standing a at 31st May 1990.

1989/90 FINANCIAL YEAR:

Examination of the Profit and Loss reveals a large decrease in the surplus
generated, this should be seen however in the 1light of a number of
extenuating circumstances.

15 The amount paid to utilities (i.e. ETSA, SAGASCO, TELECOM) is much
higher than last year due to differences in the timing of payments to
these bodies, basically saying that last vyear's figures were
understated.

745 Since much of the funds received for the Hepatitis B Program were
received in the 1988/90 season but the expenditure was in the 1989/90
season, the loss represented here is really overstated.

- Important features of this year's Statements -

1155 Bar profits were up slightly but on greatly increased trading which
represents a decrease in bar profitability. After discussions with
the Top Room Manager, I have come to the conclusion that this is a
result of increases in liquor prices not being passed on to customers
of the Top room. It is up to the incoming committee to formulate the
policy in this direction. The Top Room Manager, Damien Slaven, is to
be congratulated on his running of the Top Room this season,
maintaining it as the club's major source of income.

208 Income from social functions was well down last season with the Social
Committee's stated aim of having fewer but more profitable shows not
really succeeding.

3. Income from subscriptions was well down on last season reflecting a
drop in membership, large increases in subs have not, however, been
recommended.

4. Depreciation charged this season is much higher reflecting the large

number of capital acquisitions.



SUMMARY

The 1989/90 season has seen Henley consolidate its strong financial position
while also reaping the rewards through the acquisition of a number of key
capital items, which are listed below. The Committee did not spend over
$22,000 on these items lightly and did so after much discussion nd reasoned
argument. Some more such expenditure is budgeted for this season (e.g. on a
new I.R.B.) but the 1989/90 season will probably be seen as a high point for
these types of capital purchases.

The club once again demonstrated its ability to generate surpluses and has a
strong financial base to work from. I would like to thank Trevor Mulvihill,
Damien Slaven, Barrie Cole and Sally Trodd for their assistance this season.

NEARLE CLARKE, B.Ec.
Treasurer



UTILITIES

EST SR

SAGASCO

E & W S Department
Telecom

Rates

CAPITAL ACQUISITIONS

I.R.B. Fuel Tank
Binoculars
Computer

Surf Boat
Locker

Surf Ski

Base Radio

HB Mat - I.R.B.
Airconditioning
I.R.B. Motor
Radio Bag

DONATIONS

Henley Community Aid and Advisory Service
Ramsgate Hotel

Perce Johns

Estate of G.C.K. Robinson

Possum Baker

Fred Abby

Henley Hotel

S5y
51
.06
.82
.00

613
719
917
880

425.
67.
15935
11,945.
436.
el 380
1,400.
17,55
371008
1,547.
66.

650.
4,450.
25,
160.
250.
50.
1,000.

42

00
16
00
00
00
00
00
00
00
88
00

00
00
00
00
00
00
00



HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUR INC.

STATENENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYHEMTS FRON 91-JUNE-89 10 31-Hay-90
INCONE THIS YEAR LAST YEER EXPENDITURE THIS YEAR LAST VEAR
T0P ROOH: I TO0P ROON:
BAR TAKINGS §38,586.16  427,817.15 : BAR PURCHASES §23,741.50  $14,032.60
: BAR EXPENSES $1,506.40  $1,052.83
SOCIAL: L SOCIAL:
FUNCTIONS $3,759.98  $10,754.28 : FUNCTIONS $2,241.91 $6,430.41
REFFLES $3,734.81 $5,313.76 : RAFFLES $355.00 $718.00
OTHER - $1,308.65  $1,181.94 : OTHER §1,414.55 $862. 14
AOKEN: . i ADHIN: ’ _
SUBS §3,190.00  $4,450.00 : AFFILIATION $200.00 $100. 00
DONATIONS $6,585.00  $4,017.50 : OP. EXPENSES - $2,171.99 £2,019.26
INTEREST L, $142.68 - $352.28 ' INSURANCE §3,901.49 $3,502.12
DTHER $4,191.83  '$5,702.97 : TROPHIES $886.50 §415.89
AUSSIE CHAMPS, §1,388.00  $7,755.20 ! AUST.CHAMP. 52,920.80 48,1200
CLOTHING §762.45 $458.00 | CLOTHING §1,190. 40 $1,612.00
!
| BUILDING:
: REPAIR & MAINT. $1,576.40 $909. 48
TRANSFERS FROM OTHER DEPOSI  $13,439.20 3 : UTILITIES $6,701.81 $2,956.67
! PATROL & CONP.
! EQUIPNENT $793.16  $2,126.33
! GEAR NAINT. §2,854. 41 $2,050.02
! NEDICAL $445.30 $441.06
i EXAM & TRAIN. $1,064.45 $206.70
| COMP.FEES & EXP. $1,867.54 $1,658.60
! CAPITAL EXPEND. $21,501.88  $2,456.78
TR $4,137.15  $15,578.00
PRES. NIGHT $3,979.50 : I PRES. NIGHT : $4,382.00
HEPATITIS B : $525.00 {  HEPATITIS B : $2,370.00
TOTAL §81,590.26  $48,403.04 : §88,228.68  $67,249.80 -
FUNDS AT 01-JUNE-1989 $11,943. 16 PLUS:
: o FIAED DEPOSIT $7,176.19  $10,402.82
PLUS INCOME $81,590.26 - POLICE CREDIT UNION £5.000. 00 $5,000.00
LESS EYPENDITURE §88,224.54 STATE BAMK DEPOSIT $15,551.80
AY FURMDOD TRUST §105,000.00  $99,226.74
TOTAL CHEQUE A/C BALRNCE $5,308.78

e T ~
EQUALS TOTAL FUNDS $139,036.77  $126,572.52




HEMLE s SliRE LIEESAMING TLHER ThE.
PROFTT AND LOSS STATEMENMT
B RS E S ERR N ER R A S S G B
THIS YEAR LAST YEAR THIS YEAR LAST YEAR
RAR TRADING:
Ear Takings £ SR EEE e s Py A g
less Furchases £ 23,741,950 % 14,032, 60
£ 14,844,656 F 135,584.55
less Bar ExpeEnse S L S G AT R MO EEE
FROFIT FROM BAR: olgamse e gl SRl e
FUMDRAISING:
Functions R ST.98 0 S 024
less Expenses * ~.241 21 % 6,430.41
* ISR A R Bl
Raffles s R R sl o e S
less Expenses £3 eSSt 718. 00
130 S Epanisil c8s ] AN ST 7S
Other Activities 25 alaEelsiaiss - 1,181.94
less Expenses 23 St e e B62.14
F (105.90) 3 319.80
PROFIT FROM FUNDRAISING: SIS finTAsISiaiaas s Rt )
OPERATIONS
Income:
Subscriptions B0 190.00 3 4 UA5GI00
Donations 23 (ShSisEnE aE Gl (0L (Y]
Interest F s479.14 # 754.90
Other Receipts bl L RIS RS R e G O
Clothlng F 762.45 458. 00
: ¥ 18,208.42 $ 16,383.37 G =
_xpendlture.
Affiliation * 200.00 # 100.00
Administration $ 2,171,959 % 2 019,94
Insurance * 3,901.49 % 3,502.12
Trophies &> 886.50 % 416.80
Building Maintenance L NE AR 40 S 909.48
Utilities SRS 7O B E L 2060 67
Gear Maintenance $5 2,854,841 3+ 2.050.62
Medical Expenses =3 A45TR % 441.06
Exam & Training . SR SOLSLAE St 206.70
Comp. Fees & Expenses B SB57.54 F - 1 558050
Depreciation : + 6,525.00 % 4,559.00 @ °
Clothing ' ¥ 1,190.40 F  1,5612.00
PO OSBEIRE F 20 04871
LOSS FROM OFPERATIONS: % $(11.,176.87) $(4,048.34)
UTHER:
Aussie Titles: : = ;
Income + 1 S SBRL G T TS e 0
Expenditure S s peeEie) - e e e i)
$'(11532.80)“$ (3564.80)
Prezentation MNight:
Income £35S D)
Expenditure ¥ 4,382.00
& {402, 50)
Hepatitis B:
Income ¥ S25. 00
Expenditure F m,q?ﬂ 2] 8]
* . 845, 00) :
TOTAL OTHER: S R e (Z64, 80)
TOTAL PROFIT 1989/90 ¥ E R G s N S O




HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUB INC.
BALANCE SHEET
FOR THE YEAR ENDED MAY SO0TH 1990

CURREENT ASSETS:

Cheque Account

ANZ Fixed Deposit

Police Credit Union Fixed Deposit
Gear Fund, State Bank 5
Commont Fund 20

Trading Stock on hand

NON=-CURRENT ASSETS (NET): !

Clubhouse and Furnishings
Amenities R

Gymnasium

Office Equipment

Registered Vehicles
Powercraft

Sur {f RBoats

Patraol & Competition Equipment

TOTAL ASSETS:

CURRENT LIABILITIES:

State Centre Loan

H oS o s e S R Ty

AMY FURWOOD TRUST

THIS YEAR LAST YEAR

% 5,208.78 & 11,943.16
&7 17619 &5 10, 07,62
& S, 000.00 & 5, 000,00
% 16,551.80

% 1,400.57 $ 4, 000. 00
% 95,437.34 ¢ 31,345.78
$ 205,003.00 $ 205,002.00
& 4,354.00 $ 1,464.00
& 2,030.00 $ 2,537.00
3 1,574.00 % 22,00
3 461.00 % 721.00
& 4,053.00 $ 2,650. 00
¢ 15,188.00 % 5, 547.00
% 8,623.00 $ 7,706. 00
$ 241,286.00 ¢ 275,660.00
&0 276,728,324 %4 257.005.78
$ 5 20.264.78 % 19,874.05
$ 256,458.56 & 237,131.73
$ 105,000.00




